February 1, 2024

Dear Parents & Campers,

We are excited to be going to Pine Valley Bible Conference Center near San Diego, CA this summer! It is very important that we advise you of a few critical pieces of information prior to camp. Please take a moment to read through this letter...

- **Emergency Contact Information:** In the event of an emergency, you can call Randy at: (520) 551-7702 or Hannah at (210) 863-5707
- Remind App: In order for us to effectively communicate to everybody in a timely manner please subscribe to our *CCCMS Summer Camp 2024* Text Messaging Group through the Remind App: Text @cccmssu to 81010 (This is a different text thread than the High School text thread). We will keep you up to date with any changes pertaining to camp and our return time on Wednesday, July 10.
- Packing List/List of Recreation Prices: A pdf packing list can be seen on the event registration page. We will be stopping for lunch on the way to and dinner on way home from camp (fast food options). Please provide sufficient money (around \$20) to cover meals while traveling, as well as other miscellaneous expenses throughout the week if you want.
- **CCC Medical Release Form:** Can be found on the webpage where you registered. You can fill this form out and turn in any time between now and the day we depart for camp.
- **PVBCC Release Form:** Can be found on the webpage where you registered. You can fill this form out and turn in any time between now and the day we depart for camp.
- Departure/Arrival: Check in will be at 8:00a.m. on July 7. Check in will take place at the WEST parking lot. Our bus will leave at 8:30am sharp! We will be returning Wednesday, July 10 at approximately 6:00p.m. (Middle School and High School will be returning at different times). We will keep you up to date with our arrival time via text message through the Remind App.
- **Medication:** Please put prescription meds in a zip-lock bag, in their original container, and turn them in to CCC staff at check-in on the 7<sup>th</sup>. This is critically important!
- Basic meds such as Tylenol and Aspirin will be available from the camp nurse.
- Please make arrangements to pay any balance due by Sunday, June 30. If partial payments are helpful, you are
  welcome to make any payments between now and June 30 online at our website or in person at our church
  office.

Finally, we would like to ask that no student just be dropped off the morning of July 7. We need at least one parent or guardian to come and check-in with our staff prior to departure. Thank you very much for your help in this regard.

We are looking forward to an excellent week and are prayerfully anticipating God to move in the hearts of our students! If you have any questions or concerns prior to camp, please feel free to call Randy at (520) 551-7702 or Hannah at (210) 863-5707. Thanks again for choosing to be a part of **CCCMS Summer Camp 2024! We look forward to seeing how God works in us!** 

Partnering with you,

Randy McCormick & Hannah Lamp